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Clerk:  MRS S VISICK Tel: 01752 822333
E mail makerwithramepc@gmail.com
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting 2020.
Minutes Zoom Meeting 
Thursday 10th December at 7pm
Presentation received from Ross Durkin Cornwall Council Local Maintenance Partnership: - The Council thanked Ross for the very informative presentation. Anyone wanting a copy of the presentation please let me know. 

Presentation from Simon Ryan update on the Ship:- Simon reported that there has been delays in the building works in the Ship, due to Covid restrictions. Ground floor is complete with bar and tables and chairs, the first coffee morning will be Saturday 12th December and hoping to open three or four times a week in the new year. April we are hoping for a new kitchen. We are waiting funding to be able to carry out the future accommodation. 

The tree project has again been out on hold and we are hoping to have a plan in place for the next meeting. 

The Trust would be interested in the S106 money to help restore the Coast Guard cottages. 
The Trust would also be interested in hosting an outreach post office within the Ship.

Open forum:- Jon Kidd reported on the Christmas lights and thanked the Council for the donation. Swim buoys Natural England need a legal entity to do business with, the Parish Council are the legal owners. As the gig club already liaise with Port of Plymouth, Duchy etc it would make sense if the club took this forward and had the agreement with Natural England with the Parish Council supporting the project. 
Members Present: Chair C Wilton, Vice Chair J Shepherd, Councillors, A Carne, I Green, I Kier, B Lingard, I Murray and L Wilton.

Others present:  4 members of the public, 2 not identifiable. 

63. Apologies for Absence:- None received. 
64. Declaration of interests from Councillors on agenda items:- None received.
65. County Councillors report:- Cllr G Trubody ask if everyone would be vigilant and abide by the COVID-19 restrictions and to encourage people to shop locally “Keep it Cornish” to help with the survival of these shops. A meeting with the Mount Edgecumbe joint committee was held and they were happy to introduced the new “you are here” maps. Also, it was reported that Ash die back has had a huge impact on the park, a survey is now underway, and funding has been put in place. The black bees are doing well and are on the Bio diversity map for this project in Cornwall. As well, there is going to be 1,000 trees planted in the deer park. A £20,000 has been secured for the English garden house from Historic England. Also, a new gate at Cremyll has been made by the local Black Smith. It will be the 80th anniversary of the Blitz of 21st March 1941. There was flooding at the lower Alpine footpath by lower Anderson, this has now been cleared by myself and I have contacted Cormac to clear drain.
66. Chairman’s announcements (for report only):-
The two current vacancies cannot be filled until next May, as Cornwall Council have received requests for election. Unfortunately, the Council will be running at less than full capacity.
The Council and Clerk has received support on the recent Courier report.  

The two complaints received by Cornwall Council have been rejected. 

Military road works have been extended until 16th December. 
67. Discussion about the closure of Kingsand post office and a possible way forward: - It has been agreed that the Clerk to write the Menheniot Outreach Services to look at options to keep the service going. Action Clerk. 
68. Section 106 money has been released from the Bay. Does the Council wish to explore local housing, on land that we own? The Council agreed to defer until we know more about what money is available and what it can be spent on. Proposed by Chairman C Wilton seconded by Cllr A Carne council unanimously agreed. Action Clerk. 
69. Does the council wish to allow the Gig club to have a space in the dinghy park at a reduced rate? :- It was proposed by Cllr I Green that we allow the gig club to have a space at the cost of one space £200 per year, on the proviso that the swim buoys proposal goes ahead. The Council will revisit again next year, seconded by Chairman C Wilton, majority voted for this proposal.
70. Financial request received from Ann Helliwell for the community garden: - It was agreed by the Council to support the community garden and fund £250. Proposed by Vice Chair J Shepherd, seconded by Cllr A Carne unanimously agreed by Council. Action Clerk. 
71. Does the Council want to submit a planning application for the car park, Fourlanesend? - Proposed by Chairman C Wilton seconded by Vice Chair J Shepherd unanimously agreed by the Council. Action Clerk.
72. Does the Council want to contribute to the Torpoint library and community hub? It was proposed by Vice Chair J Shepherd seconded by Cllr A Carne not to support. Majority agreed, one abstention. Action Clerk
73. Does the Council want to reinstate the Facebook page? Defer for six months. 
74. The Poppy trail:- Letter of thanks to be sent to the organisers, also the xmas lights organisers. Action Clerk. 
75. Unreasonable behaviour and legal proceedings. Closed meeting to discuss. 
76. Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) act 1960 to resolve that pursuant to Section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to meetings) Act 1960 the public and press leave the meeting because of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted. 

77. To consider any items referred from the main part of the agenda. None 
78. Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960To resolve that the public and press be re-admitted to the meeting. Agreed. Meeting reopen to the public. 
79. Approve minutes 12th November 2020:- Proposed by Cllr I Murray and seconded by Cllr L Wilton unanimously agreed by the Council that the minutes are a true and accurate record.              

80. Matters arising from the minutes 12th November 2020. 

Min ref 44:- Update on swimming buoys. Updated by Jon Kidd open forum
Min ref 49:- Public footpath repair on steps. Reported to Cornwall Council, will be repaired in due time.
Min ref 26:- Sign at the top of Fore Street. Reported to Cornwall Council will be replaced in new financial year.
Councillor’s Reports (for report only) 
(a) Traffic & Roads Vice Chair JS None 
(b) Footpaths Send letter to Mount Edgcumbe:-Estate re the ivy over growing on the wall by lapwing.
(c) Environment & Refuse: The shelter on the Bound had been vandalised repair by Norman.  
(d) Leisure & Recreation/Coombe Park: - James Bus will be carrying out inspection in the park. 
(e) Beaches/Boat park Chair CW Vice Chair JS None 
(f) Planning Chair CW Vice Cllr JS None 
(g) Cremyll Cllr LW None 
(h) Marine conservation and environment Ring netting has been reported, Claire Wallerstein is investigating. 
(i) Visit Rame Cllr LW None
(j) Toilets None 
(k) Rame Conservation Trust None
(l) Health Cllr RL Chat are continuing to support the food boxes, also offering household products and board games to support mental health.
(m) Youth Cllr RL None
(n) Community Hall Cllr DD None
81. Finance: Current financial statement – Accounts paid and for payment up until 12th December 2020 £3877.41 for Council’s approval, with an additional £625 for Cattedown swim buoys. Proposed by Chairman C Wilton seconded by Cllr A Carne unanimously agreed by Council. 
82. Items of Report & Matters for the next meeting. None
83. Forth coming events. Santa city bus is coming to the peninsula Tuesday 15th at 7.15pm. 
84. Date of next meeting 14th January 2021.

Sandy Visick

Parish Clerk and RFO

Meeting Closed at 21.29.
